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Bishop White Seminary  
“Open House” for  

Knights of  Columbus  
September 19, 2009 

 
Fr. Darrin Connall, Rector of Bishop White Seminary, and Seminarians in residence invite all 
Washington Knights of Columbus, their spouses and families to an “Open House” on September 
19, 2009, as a special “Thank You” for our RSVP support to all seminarians in the State of Wash-
ington and the Pennies for Heaven Program that provides an annual grant to our Bishops of Wash-
ington for their seminary programs.   

The “Open House” begins with a Greeting and “Prayer Service” at 10:00 AM in the Chapel 
followed by a Reception and Tour of the new seminary building and grounds. State Deputy 
John Wallace and First Lady Sheila Wallace will be in attendance to lead us in this memora-
ble “Year of the Priest”.  

(Continued on page 6) 

Bishop White  Chapel 
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Message from State Deputy John Wallace 

How’s Your Cornfield Growing? 
During my travels visiting councils and you, my 
brother knights, my sense and feeling of good will 
is strong. Members are proud to be Knights of 
Columbus, and all are enjoying being involved in 
their council and its activities. It is good to be of 
good cheer. This is what our parish needs to see, 
Catholic men enjoying and having a positive atti-
tude about their faith as members of the Knights 
of Columbus. With these attributes, membership 
increase should be a normal event.  

The key is to ask Catholic men to volunteer on a council project 
and allow them to enjoy the great fellowship, and, when the time 
is right, to become a member of your council.  

I’m reminded of planting corn in the garden. In order to have the 
joy of fresh corn on the cob at the end of summer, some very 
important steps need to take place. 

 You need good soil (the council). 
 Have three big compost piles (leadership-programs-

membership) 
 This, mixed into the soil (council), builds the soil so it’s 

ready for the seeds (new members). 
 Fertilizer (prayer) is mixed into the soil (council) where you 

will plant the seed.  
 Then the seed (new member) is covered with the soil 

(council). 
 As the warm sun (God) and light moisture (more prayer) 

brings germination and new growth, new life begins. 

Again, important steps, other than the above, must take place. 
 I plant 3 seeds in each hill. The reason is, because Mr. 

Crow, (reasons for not becoming a Knight), will steal some 
of the seeds (new members). 

 Another important point is, the need to have the corn grow 
grouped together in several rows, not in a single row or by 
itself. The reason for this is that each kernel on the cob must 
be fertilized by the pollen from the tassel, (Holy Spirit). So 
we grow the corn (new members) close together (unity) to 
facilitate this process. 

If these steps of growing corn are not followed the ears of corn 
will be weak and not fully develop (as new members).  

Next time you drive by a corn field, note the weak growth, 

sometimes at the end of a field; not enough water, 
fertilizer, etc.  

Similarly: not enough attention to a new knight, a 
poor degree, no program to hold the interest of the 
new member, lack of involvement with the new 
knight by the members of the council, etc. will 
lead to loss for the council, the knight, and the 
parish. The next thing I receive in the mail is a 
suspension notice. 

This analogy is a simplistic way of showing the 
steps to becoming a great council with active 

members. For those councils who are growing, with new mem-
bership, and have active programs with the majority of the mem-
bership involved in some way; congratulations. I will present 
your 2009 – 2010 Star Award next year (Because I expect you to 
achieve it). 

For those few councils who are having trouble getting new mem-
bership, the council leaders will need to sit down with the pastor 
and the District Deputy, and discuss ways to rejuvenate the 
council. (Time for compost and fertilizer).   

To discuss the situation, no negative talk is desired. Negative 
talk tears down and does not build up. (This is the worm in the 
cornfield). Take as long and as many meetings needed to arrive 
at a consensus, as to where the council needs to go and how best 
to start. This works and is a great jump start for any council. 
Don’t wait. If you, as Grand Knight, cannot get things going, ask 
for help. The state staff is loaded with experts willing and able to 
help you in any way.   

Councils – You have all your required paper work sent in; 185 – 
365 – audit – 133 New Council -  Round Table, etc. Congratula-
tions. You have one more form for some of your members, “The 
Father McGivney Guild.”  “Getter” Done. 

It’s recruitment blitz time in October. Now is the time to get 
ready. See Membership Director’s article elsewhere in the bulle-
tin.  

Remember: Motivate—Inspire---Succeed!   

Pray for us. 

John M. Wallace  
State Deputy 

 
 
"The 3rd Annual Cathedral Wine Festival" with their theme "Taste of Two Worlds - Old & 
New" will be held at The Cathedral of Our Lady of Lourdes (1115 W. Riverside Avenue, Spo-
kane, WA)  on Friday, September 25th from 7pm to 10pm.  Enjoy fabulous hors d' oeuvres 
while tasting an incredible variety of hand selected wines, such as Woodward Canyon, 
Dunham, Rombauer, Duckhorn, Goth and many other fantastic wines.  Tickets are $50 per 
person or $35 for those 65 & older. (Visa, Master Card & American Express accepted) Please 
call 509-358-4290 to make your reservation today!" 

CATHERDRAL WINE FESTIVAL 
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Guess what!!!  It is September; the year is 2/3 over.  Where did all of the time 
go?  What do I have to show for the last 8 months?  I’ve done a lot of things, ac-
complished a little bit, and just let a lot of time slip by.  It almost sounds like a 
kid’s summer vacation.  And now it is time to knuckle down for a long winter’s 
nap.  Well not quite a long winter’s nap. But it is a time to redirect our lives. 

One thing that September brings is a cooling off time.  But also it is a time to 
reorganize the academic part of a child’s life.  We’re all children at heart and, 
like the kids; we should start looking for non-out-of-doors activities.  How about drifting into a more sedentary 
and academic way of life?  

A well adjusted Catholic is one who is able to balance activity with spiritual meditation.  Our parish libraries 
are filled with religious books, informational, lives of the saints, meditation books and a variety of books on 
how to deepen our prayer life.  And, if we are typical Catholics we have a few books gathering dust on the 
book shelves just waiting to be read.  

My advice is to start with a good book on the life of your patron saint.  If you don’t have such a book, turn to 
your computer and type in CATHOLICMATTERS.COM and select SAINTS.  There is a wealth of information 

there, information which could redirect your thinking and eventually your whole value system.  Why let the kids have all the fun this 
fall?  The more we know about God, often reflected in the lives of the saints, the more we will become reflectors of His love our-
selves.  Isn’t that what it is all about?  Turn off the TV and turn on to your spiritual live.  The rewards will be “out of this world”. 

STATE CHAPLAIN 
MOST REVEREND 

Alexander Brunett. 

GUESS WHAT!!! 
by Fr. Lee Hightower 

STATE VICE-CHAPLAIN 
THE REVEREND  

LEE HIGHTOWER 

HAVE YOU RECRUITED YOUR COLUM-
BIAN SQUIRES THAT TURNED  

18 YEARS OLD THIS  
FRATERNAL YEAR? 

September 2009 Bulletin Article 
Father McGivney Guild Chairman 

“WWFMD?” 
Worthy Grand Knights: 

The good news is that membership in the Father McGivney 
Guild is now more than 134,000 with 2,466 members from 
Washington State! We are less than 1 per cent of the Order, but 
over 1.8% of the Guild! Thank you for your participation! 

I have to wonder, however, why aren’t all 16,243 members of 
the Washington State Council not also members of the Guild? It 
costs nothing to join and it provides evidence to the Vatican that 
we support the Cause! 

At the Summer Leadership Meeting in Pasco, I provided you 
with a sign-up form for Father McGivney Guild. Pleases make 
copies and distribute them at council meetings. Also be sure to 
sign-up all new members following their first degree exempli-
fications. 

One of the advantages to being a member of the Father McGiv-

ney Guild is that you will receive a periodic newsletter.  

Father Gabriel O’Donnell, the postulator of the cause for saint-
hood for Father McGivney, had an interesting article in a re-
cent newsletter in which he said that our culture is so “me” 
oriented, that many of us fail to consider what we can contrib-
ute to the common good and to society at large.  

He noted that the founder of the Knights of Columbus, the 
Venerable Servant of God Father Michael J. McGivney chal-
lenged others in both word and example to give one’s time and 
gifts to the service of God, neighbor, and country. 

So, when you are confronted with a question of right or wrong, 
ask yourself, “What Would Father McGivney 
Do?” (WWMFD) and act accordingly. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Karl A. Hadley, PSD 

Chairman, Fr. McGivney Guild 
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Knights of Columbus 
 

 
 
 
Washington State Council 
  
 
John M. Wallace 
State Deputy 
10024 100th St CT SW 
Lakewood, WA 98498-3126 
StateDeputy@kofc-wa.org 
(253)582-8199 
 

August 31, 2009 
 

Worthy Grand Knight, 
 

In my letter of July 10, 2009 I informed you that The Washington State Council has received a request from the three diocese of Wash-
ington – Archbishop Alex J. Brunett; Bishop Carlos A. Sevilla, SJ; and Bishop William S. Skylstad – for the urgent assistance of the 
Knights in support of Bishop White Seminary, which supports the education of seminarians from all three diocese. 
 

As noted previously, the bishops are requesting that each of the 144 councils of Washington State make a pledge of $1000 to $5000 per 
year for the next three years to help retire the remaining debt. The Washington State Council recognizes that this may be beyond the 
means of some councils but we do ask that each council consider holding a fundraiser or series of fundraisers during the next three years 
to benefit the request of the bishops in this regard. 
 

We now have received all the pertinent information necessary for our councils to begin contributing to The Bishop White Seminary 
Campaign. All checks should be made payable and mailed directly to: 
 

Bishop White Seminary Campaign 
PO Box 1453 
Spokane, WA 

99210-1453 
 

Once payments are received, you will receive acknowledgment from the Bishop of your individual diocese.   We do ask that in addition 
to mailing the checks directly to the Bishop White Seminary Campaign, you please also notify the State PFH/Vocations/RSVP Chair-
man, John Ehardt, so that we can track donations to this worthy cause.  John’s contact information is in the State Directory. 
 

In recognition of the significant support and assistance of the Knights in the construction of the Seminary, the Bishop White Seminary 
will host interested members of the Washington State Knights of Columbus for morning prayer at 10:00am on Saturday, September 19, 
followed by a reception and tour of the seminary facilities. All seminarians will be present to say “Thank You” to the Knights of Colum-
bus for their generosity. Anyone interested in attending should contact State Treasurer George Czerwonka at (509) 370-1001 or email 
wonkags@aol.com. 
 

Please continue to keep our Bishops, Priests, and seminarians in your prayers and in your council’s plans and activities in support of the 
Year of the Priest and the Year of the Volunteer. 
 
  Yours in Christ, 
 
                                                              John M. Wallace 
                      State Deputy 

mailto:wonkags@aol.com�
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REPORT OF THE STATE TREASURER 

 
My Dear Brothers…As we all know, 
the Exemplification Fund was estab-
lished to fund the travel of our 3rd 
Degree Ceremonial Teams in their 
work around the jurisdiction of Wash-
ington. It has worked very well over 
the past many years, and my purpose 
here is to only remind you, Grand 
Knights and Financial Secretaries, of 
your duty to send an email report of 

new members after each 1st Degree exemplification to me, State 
Treasurer, and your respective District Deputy, otherwise your 
council will be billed for all new members indicated on the New 
Member monthly report from Supreme.  
 
Priests and Seminarians that have taken their Diaconate vows 
are exempt; however, permanent Deacons and seminarians are 
not exempt. Re-adminissions and Reactivations are also ex-
empt. Transfers are not identified as New Members the Su-
preme monthly report and you do not pay for them either.  
 
If you are really on top of things, you may send your $7.00 per 

new member fee with a copy of your email to the State Treas-
urer noting your new members and fees enclosed to the State 
Secretary. With the cost of stamps going up every few months…
we now approaching one dollar for every two mailings…
anything we can do to conserve funds will be helpful. The cost 
of postage can only continue to spiral upward as the volume of 
USPS mail lessens each year. 
 
Let’s all take a pro-active step in being the first to act instead of 
reacting as we know what will come next. So please send your 
$7.00 per New Member to the State Secretary as soon as possi-
ble after your 1st Degree exemplification without waiting for a 
billing statement remembering, of course, that the State Secre-
tary receives all monies and checks. I, as your Treasurer, am the 
State Council Bookkeeper. I am receiving your cards and letters 
telling me of exempt new members…please keep them coming 
along with your funds too. Remember that I am only an email 
away at wonkags@aol.com or by cell phone at 509-370-1001. I 
look forward to hearing from you. 
 

Vivat Jesus,  
 

George Czerwonka   

Message from the State Treasurer 

WGK Chris McJimsey and his wife, Mary Lee, are not your 
typical new KofC couple to join the Knights of Columbus. 
They met in college, fell in love and married, and then they 
returned to Mary Lee’s home parish in Spokane to settle down 
and begin their married life together. At St. Peter’s Parish in 
Spokane, and now in the Knights of Columbus, they are a great 
example for other young couples to emulate. What sets them 
apart from many other young couples is that Chris sought out 
the KofC early in his career to carry forward their faith and to 
give back to their Church and community.  

Chris went to college at California Polytechnic University, San 
Luis Obispo and graduated in 2005 with a degree in Psychol-
ogy. He married Mary Lee that same year in July. Just out of 
college, he went to work as a dispatcher for a plumbing com-
pany for about a year before starting his insurance career with 
Safeco in 2006. He is currently an automobile claims examiner. 
Mary Lee is a physics teacher at a Spokane high school. The 
rest of the story is told to us first hand by Chris…  

“Throughout my life I have had a strong connection with the 
Catholic church through being born into a Catholic family and 
having gone to a Catholic school through high school. 
Throughout this time I felt that I would have an important role 
to play in my local church, and this began in college when I 
went to work for our college Campus Ministry, The Newman 
Catholic Center. When I arrived at the ministry our community 
was in dire need of revitalization. This began my calling to 
assist my community. With the help of the priests at our minis-
try, we were able to improve people's outlook of our organiza-

tion, encourage member growth and dedicate ourselves to the 
programs that were needed by our members. This led the way 
for what began as my introduction into the Knights of Colum-
bus.  

As I began to get involved in my local parish I identified a real 
emptiness that existed. There was a strong desire in our parish 
to grow, increase community and to deepen our spirituality 
too. Throughout my life I had always been aware of the strong 
commitment to the church and the great deeds that the Knights 
of Columbus have done. I went to connect with my local coun-
cil only to find out that it was not active. In talking with fami-
lies and other parishioners, I found out that for various reasons 
many of the Knights had become disenchanted with our local 
council. Since I wasn't able to locate anyone in the local coun-
cil level, I reached out to the National KofC in January and 
was put in touch with our then State Advocate at the State 
level. I was contacted by George Czerwonka. In talking with 
George, I became even more invigorated and dedicated to 
helping restore our parish council to the luster it once had.  

In two short months, I took my 1st Degree and immediately 
began working with our State Advocate, local insurance agent 
and other dedicated council members in beginning the process 
to restart St. Peter’s Council. After obtaining my 1st Degree on 
March 4th, I went on to get my 2nd and 3rd Degree’s on June 
14th and two days later, I was elected to the position of Grand 
Knight on the 16th June. Within these five short months, I came 
to realize that my calling was to help this Council regain its 
luster and to bring it and the members back into the ranks of 

(Continued on page 7) 

New Knight Takes Reins as Grand Knight 

mailto:wonkags@aol.com�
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Give 

Blood 

Often 

Come One*****Come All 
Balancing Faith, Family, and Life In the 21st Century World 

The Knights of Columbus St. Olaf’s Council 8297 invites all 
adult parishioners and guests to come together on Saturday, Oc-
tober 10th from 9am – 12:30 pm for fellowship & reflection on 
building a family setting in the community. 

Have you ever felt like you were walking a tight rope in trying 
to balance all the challenges of your life?  

Keeping perspective can be often challenging when you have to 
juggle the needs of your career, family, and your Catholic faith.  

How do you find that “right” balance?     

In his presentation, guest speaker Dan Weedin will share with 
you three specific strategies to help you balance your life and 
keep your faith central to all that is important to you. Dan is a 
professional speaker, consultant, and Catholic blogger.  He and 
his wife, Barb raised two girls in the church while running his 
own business.  He understands the demands and pulls from all 
sides. He is a parishioner at St. Olaf and a member of the 
Knights of Columbus. 

The Day’s Agenda 

9:00 am  Celebration of the Liturgy with Fr. David Mayovsky 
10:00 am  Greeting from Grand Knight Ron Wernke  
10:05 am  Invocation with Fr. David Mayovsky 
10:10 am  Breakfast served in St. Olaf Parish Hall 
11:00 am  Our main speaker Dan Weedin, 
12:30 pm  Finish with Closing Prayer 

The event is FREE! But a donation is optional to help cover the 
cost of breakfast. 

For more information, contact Grand Knight Ron Wernke at 
360-337-2411 or e-mail fnronwernke@msn.com or Bob Tomas 
at 360-638-1659 or e-mail bobtomas@sprintmail.com  

St Olaf Council 8297 

The new seminary building was just completed this past year, 
and we now have this wonderful opportunity to see firsthand the 
fruits of our labors. The Seminarians in residence come from the 
Arch-diocese of Seattle, Diocese of Yakima, and Diocese of 
Spokane. Fr. Darrin said, “We are looking forward to Knights, 
spouses and families from across the state to be in attendance.”  

Rev. Darrin Connall, a 4th Degree Knight, is a priest of the 
Catholic Diocese of Spokane and an alumnus of Bishop White 
Seminary. He holds an undergraduate degree in Religious Stud-
ies and Philosophy from Gonzaga University, and he earned his 
graduate degree in theology from the Catholic University of 
America in 1992. 

In 2000, Bishop William S. Skylstad appointed him as the thir-
teenth Rector of Bishop White Seminary. In addition to his cur-
rent assignment as Rector, Fr. Connall also serves as the Direc-
tor of Seminarians for the Diocese of Spokane. He is also a 
member of the Priest Personnel Board and the Presbyteral 
Council for the Diocese. Fr. Connall was recently elected to a 
second term as President of the National Association of College 
Seminarians. 

What a wonderful opportunity for Knights of the Washington 
State Council  to see firsthand what we so joyfully support each 
day with a Penny and Prayer each day!  

(Continued from page 1) 

Bishop White Seminary (Cont’d) 

mailto:fnronwernke@msn.com�
mailto:bobtomas@sprintmail.com�
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General Program Director Messages 

the most respected and prominent councils in our state once 
again.” 

Chris is a man of keen intellect, a friendly nature and a pas-
sion for our faith and his fellow man. He quickly followed his 
new role with needed leadership training at the Summer Meet-
ing in Pasco, where he was duly recognized as the newest and 
youngest Grand Knight currently serving in the Washington 
jurisdiction. Chris is on the fast track at Safeco and with the 
Knights of Columbus. We look for many great things from 
Chris and Mary Lee in the future as they serve their Church, 
their community and the Knights of Columbus. We’ll all re-
member Chris, the servant leader!  

(Continued from page 5) 

2nd & 3rd DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION 

Districts 12, 15 & 27 
2nd & 3rd DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION 

Saturday, October 17th 

Host: DD12 Greg Vicars                                    Co-Host: DD15 
Patrick Kelley 
                                                                                              DD27 
Paul Feider 
DD12@kofc-wa.org 
206-919-3559                                                                                           
Place: Holy Family Parish                                Candidates Re-
port at 
505 17th St SE                                                    Smith Room 
Auburn, WA 98002                                        no earlier than 
11:30 AM  
Important Details: 

All members must present their current membership 
cards 

Candidates must check-in at 11:30 AM, Smith Room 
2nd Degree Starts immediately at noon 12:00, Parish Hall 
3rd Degree Starts immediately following the 2nd Degree 
Host Council Headed by GK Gerry Garrison will serve 
refreshments after exemplification 
Exemplification Honorees: 
2nd Degree: Most Reverend Joseph Tyson 
3rd Degree Most Reverend Alexander Brunett 
Please e-mail or mail your list of candidates to DD12 
Greg Vicars on or before October 3rd, 2009 
DD12@kofc-wa.org  cell phone 206-919-3559 or mail 
to: 31712 7th Ave So. Federal Way, WA 98003 

For Directions go to  www.mapquest.com  and type in informa-

My Brother Knights, 

The stage is set for the SD's 1000 
Point Club. My spreadsheet is 
ready for input thanks to Marcel 
Bergeron, the District Deputies are 
armed with the new Service Pro-
gram Report Forms, and all that is 
left is for the councils to start re-
porting, and make me work. If you 
cannot find the new form you can 

get it from me at StateWarden@kofc-wa.org or you can get it off 
of the Grand Knights Handbook Disk that you received at the 
Summer Leadership Meeting. The first report is due September 
10th and it covers all of your Council's Activities for July and 
August of this year. So what's in it for you and your Council: 

1) By filling out the form your program chairman will learn all 
about your Council's Activities which will help him to be-
come a better Grand Knight when it is his turn.  

2) By filling out the form monthly, it will be easy to use this 
data to fill out the Columbian Award later on this year. 

3) By filling out this form, you will have a list of programs that 
your Council participates in so it will help you plan 
your council budget for next year. 

4) 4) By participating monthly you will have a list of programs 
that you can consider for Service Program Award write-ups 
at the end of the year. 

As you can see PARTICIPATION IS WORK BUT WOR-
THY!!! LOTS OF BENEFITS FOR PARTICIPATING!!! 

A change in the program that you will notice this year is that the 
points are not just given out for Membership gains. Membership 
increases are important, but this new form places a lot more em-
phasis on good solid programs, and that is a welcomed change, 
in my opinion. 

Another change that Supreme has made in the General Program 
Area is that PRO-LIFE IS NOW OFFICIALLY THE SIXTH 
PROGRAM AREA. What this means is that now when you 
submit your Columbian Award Report, four pro-life programs 
will need to be recorded to qualify for the award. Most councils 
do this already, but now these programs will need to be reported 
in a separate "PRO-LIFE" category. I'm sure our Pro-life couple,  
Frank & Roseann Tyson will have more details for you. 

Finally, I pray that the Holy Spirit inspires each and every one of 
us, so that the Washington State Knights of Columbus can have 
the most productive year it has ever had. I ask this in Jesus' name 

AMEN! 

Fraternally, 

Bob Baemmert 
SW & General Program Chairman  

New Knight (Cont’d) 

mailto:DD12@kofc-wa.org�
mailto:DD12@kofc-wa.org�
http://www.mapquest.com�
mailto:StateWarden@kofc-wa.org�
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District Deputy Director Message 
Communications is the watchword 

I am going to take a few hints from a 
previous DDD Pat Maloney and touch 
on some subjects he wrote about. This 
isn’t plagiarism but I was reading some 
old SB’s and noticed that his words 
were along the same lines that I wanted 
to discuss with not only the District 

Deputies but all Brother Knights.  

As we head into the real heart of the new year as many coun-
cils return from summer breaks, in my viewpoint not a very 
good idea as the communications has been broken for a cou-
ple of months and very important information has been lost 
and will take time to catch up on. Planning isn’t something 
that is done at the immediate moment as that is why it is 
called planning, it is something that is developed over a pe-
riod of time and formulated into the program or subject that 
you are intent on accomplishing. Take the last couple of 
months since the DD’s were appointed and became part of the 
state team. The worthy State Deputy worked on getting those 
appointed up to date for the new year by working with the 
District Deputy Director and others on the summer meeting. 
At the summer meeting the information was brought forward 
and received on what the state goals, training, requirements 
(reports) and supreme goals were for this period. 

We have already accomplished many of these goals by com-
pleting many of the required reports and I asked a couple of 
weeks back for each DD’s to grade himself in a GO or NO 
GO situation. GO if it was accomplished and move on to an-
other goal, NO GO meant that this needed to be accomplished 
as soon as possible and plan to move on to another goal. Let’s 
look at those goals and you as District Deputies or Grand 
Knights evaluate yourself with either a GO or NO GO check 
mark: 

Installation of Council Officers: scheduled or completed by 
now?  Reporting by DD’s indicate this is good.  

Council Semi Annual Audit: About 30 % completed in this 
area. 

Council Record of Visit: Semi-Annual Report 944B about 
50% completed in this area. Due as of 30 June. 

Report of Officers Form 185: Only 12 Councils haven’t com-
pleted this form. 

Report of Program Chairman Form 365: Only 30 Councils 
haven’t completed or forwarded this form. 

Now let us move forward as your District Deputy meeting 
should already be planning for the following areas: 

 October Blitz: PSD Karl Hadley has written a couple of ex-
cellent articles on this area and you should already be well 
past the planning stage, into the programming stage on set up, 
material needed, the council membership chairman planning 
on church or mass presentations, follow through with knowl-

edgeable members being available to assist. Most important 
have plenty of Form 100’s on hand and understand them espe-
cially the new annuity program on the back. 

District First Degree’s planned: the best plan of attach here 
again is communication and have a monthly First Degree 
scheduled and planned on a regular basis. If you are the only 
council in your district that has a First Degree team make sure 
it is published. Don’t forget to inform the insurance agent of 
your area so he can attend the meeting and do it in advance not 
at the last moment. 

Free Throws and Soccer Kits should already have been planned 
for or ordered and dates scheduled for the council and district 
competition. The youth chairman Ken DeVos has asked for 
councils and district to respond to him about the soccer chal-
lenge. I have received several districts that responded to me 
and I hope to him in turn so he can plan on not only a regional 
and state competition for Free Throw but also Soccer as we 
didn’t have one last year in the soccer area. 

Winter Meeting for District Deputies: this is another planning 
session for the District Deputies to begin to look at the next six 
months of planning and what needs to be done. Regional meet-
ing, state convention, Surge with Service Awards (Youth, Fam-
ily, Church, Community, Council and Pro-Life) remember Pro-
Life has been added to the requirement for Star Council Award 
which includes the Columbia Award. Family of the Year, 
Knight of the Year and others should already be in the plan-
ning. 

Regional Meetings: historically held every January on the East 
and West side, in which the state chairman, district deputies or 
state officers perform informational outlines on their program 
and the next six months. The regional meetings under SD John 
Wallace planning programmed have already been planned and 
finalization will be at the Winter Meeting. Sometime in Octo-
ber you will see an outline of where and when the Regional 
Meeting will be held so you can plan for it at your November 
District Deputy meeting. 

The rest of this year will be comprised of many events that 
councils normally take part in, such as Memorial Mass, thanks-
giving program, breakfast’s programs, Children’s Christmas 
Party, Council Christmas Party, Lighting of the Crèche, dona-
tions programs for the hungry and needy, VAVS program for 
our veterans in hospital and many more. Programs of volun-
teerism (Year of the Priest and Volunteer) are part of what we 
are all about and this can only be accomplished through com-
munication and planning. 

As we start the new year one of the first areas to begin planning 
is the end of January Fraternal Survey Report, semi-annual 
audit report due 15 Feb, Report of Council Visitation Report 
944A, per capital payment of each council, and several other 
areas which you should start planning for or have on your list 
of things to do. 

I know that this sounds like a lot to do as it is written down but 
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NEW ASSEMBLY 1177 

1177 - LUKE E. HART ASSEMBLY (CLARKSTON)  
FN - Marvin J.Entel (Linda) ...................(509) 758-6290 
2668 Highline Dr, Clarkston, 99403-2929 
 FC - Doug Renggli (Kathy)...................(509) 758-1250 
1249 8th St, Clarkston, WA  99403-3329 
2nd Monday 6:30pm; Holy Family Parish Center, CLARK-
STON, POMEROY 

 Members of Holy Family Parish Council 14510 and the Catho-
lic Men of the Chapel (CMOC) from Fairchild Air Force Base 
worked together to celebrate their annual picnic with their fami-
lies and parishioners at Clear Lake Military Recreation Area, 
Washington on 30 August 2009. The Knights from the Military 
Council and CMOC helped set-up, cooked and serve over 100 
parishioners in Hawaiian  

Style. Events included mass, games and lake fun! We also had a 
delicious pig roast, hamburgers, hot dogs, desserts and sides.  

in actuality this is a continuation of agenda’s that continue 
yearly by each council. As a District Deputy and Grand Knight 
each council is made aware of monthly, quarterly, semi-annual 
and yearly requirements. If in doubt look in your Grand Knights 
Disk given to you by the state at the summer meeting. Every 
event is listed or can be found for all intents and purposes there, 
and if not ask your District Deputy for assistance. If he doesn’t 
know he will ask the District Deputy Director and so on until 
your question or questions are answered. There is an old state-
ment about questions “no question is a dumb question” but let 
me add only a question not asked is a dumb question because it 
can’t be answered. 

I want to thank all District Deputies for their support and getting 
me to where we are today on reports as sometimes it takes 
awhile to get them all in order. We are doing well but need to 
continue the goal of 100% stated at the summer meeting. There 
is only word for all of this to get 100% and that is ATTITUDE. 

“If not you – who, if not now –when”  HB Nov 1996 

Meet the challenge of your goals and go forth in support of the 
“year of our priests and volunteers”.  

Everett “Rob” Robertson 
District Deputy Director 

District Deputy Director (Cont’d) 

> Prayer List In Memoriam < 
We join the survivors in remembering the following 

members who recently died. 
We offer our prayers for them and their families. 

May their souls rest in peace. 
Peter Alexander………………………………..…….Everett 763 
Martin Marbach………………………………...Walla Walla 766 
Charles Marshall...……………………………...Walla Walla 766 
Joseph J. Renggli.……………………...……………Tacoma 809 
Donald V. Manning.…………………...……………Tacoma 809 
Charles A. Byrne, PGK, PFN..………..….…………Tacoma 809 
Richard J. Brouns…………………………….…...Richland 3307 
John L. Vincler…………………...………...…..Lynnwood 5816 
James H. Thompson………………………...……....Seattle 8437 
Fr. Ramon Velasco..…………………………...…....Seattle 8437 
Vatsek Parda……………...……………………..…Seattle 11085 
Herman Heye………………………...……………Renton 13374 
Ronald W. Watson………………………..…..…Newport 14268 

Family Members’ Deaths 
Russel DeArman (Father of  
       Michael DeArman) ..............................Camano-Stanwood 8476 
Dr. Nels Konnerup, DVM (Father of  
       Christopher and Martin Konnerup) ......Camano-Stanwood 8476  
Helen M. Hildebrand (Mother of  
         DGK Mark Hildebrand) ..................................... Lynden 12420 
Stephen Leybourne (Son-in-law of Robert Modrell) .......Everett 763 
Kevin Francis O’Neil (Grandson of Bertram Cronin, Sr.)Everett 763 
Margaret Keefe (Sister of Neil Keefe) .............................Everett 763 
Kathleen Buckley (Daughter of  
           PGK John Buckley) .........................Camano-Stanwood 8476 
Bernard Schroeder (Father of Joseph Schroeder).. Kennewick 10653 
Virginia Canfield (Wife of Robert,  
            founders of Christ is Christmas)....................... Roanoke, VA   

Sick Notices 
Harry Pierce, FS...........................................................Chehalis 1550 
Michael Hammond………………………...…………....Everett 763 
Robert Modrell……………………...………………......Everett 763 
Leo Moser……………………..………………………..Everett 763 
Tyrone Whalen…………...……………………………..Everett 763 
William Jasper……...…………………………………..Tacoma 809 
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“A goat tied to a tree will eat the same 
grass!” 

 
Worthy Grand Knights: 
 
Congratulations to Goldendale Council 
7149 and Grand Knight Dale Retzlaff 
for gaining 5 new members in July and 

achieving 166.6% of your membership goal! You had the 
highest net and percent gains and the most in the month of July 
and, thus, will receive three copies of the WSC Supplement 
History book and, assuming you have no suspensions in Au-
gust, you will receive the Father McGivney Medal! Plus, you 
are well on your way to becoming a Double Star Council! 
 
Congratulations also for gains in July to Seattle 12889 
(66.6% of quota), Seattle 13606 (50%), Lakewood 11762 (3 
new members), Seattle 13181 (2 new members), and Bain-
bridge Island (33.3%)!  
 
Only 23 councils accounted for the 33 new members in July – 
imagine what we could achieve if all 144 councils recruit one 
member each month?  
 
The goals established by Supreme for the Washington State 
Council is to achieve an “intake” of 900 new members and a 
“net” gain (after suspensions) of 650 members. These goals 
essentially required us to average 75 new members a month 
and fewer than 2 suspensions per council for the entire 
year.  
 
Unfortunately, in July we only had a gain of 33 and a net of 7. 

Pray the  
Rosary Daily 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
Thus, we essentially now need to average 79 new members 
and only 20 suspensions each of the next 11months.  
 
How will we obtain these high rates of membership gains? 
 
 First, every council that was membership inactive last year 

must commit themselves to recruit at least one new member 
this year. 

 
 Second, every council must participate in the October Blitz 

(those who participate typically average 5 new members per 
blitz). 

 
 Finally, every council must reduce the number of members 

being suspended and resist the urge to conduct 
“housecleaning (only 3 councils suspended 19 members in 
July).  

 
Remember that those councils who achieve a monthly gain of 5 
or more members in September will receive a Father McGivney 
Mousepad!  
 
All of the above information is contained in the Membership 
Handbook that was included on the CD distributed at the Summer 
Meeting.  
 
 If your council has not been successful with your past recruiting 
efforts, maybe it’s time for your council to try something differ-
ent. After all, “A goat tied to a tree will eat the same grass!” 
 
Vivat Jesus! 

Karl A. Hadley, PSD 

Membership Director 
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Knights of Columbus Washington State Directory Changes as of Aug 31, 2009 
Please Copy – Cut Out and Paste Inside Directory  

INSURANCE FIELD AGENTS 
Field Agents - Western Washington  
Jeff J. Schumacher, FICF (Mariana) (13606).....(425) 412-3653 
PO Box 3547, Redmond, WA 98073-3547 

DISTRICT DEPUTIES 
District No. - 9 
Dale T. Boudreau (Jakie) (829)..........................(360) 933-1320 
1238 Toledo ST, Bellingham, WA 98229-2117 
District Councils: BELLINGHAM, 829, FERNDALE, 7356, 
LYNDEN, 12420 
 
District No. - 12 
Gregory E. Vicars (Cindy) (7528).......................(206) 919-3559 
31712 7th AVE S, Federal Way, WA 98003-5212 
District Councils: AUBURN, 3598, DES MOINES, 8079, 
FEDERAL WAY, 7528, 7908, FIFE, 14162 
 
OTHER CHAIRMEN 
PFH/Vocations/RSVP 
John H. Ehardt (Laura) (9833) ...........................(425) 391-4739 
2547 NE Mulberry ST, Issaquah, WA 98029-7369 
 
SUBORDINATE COUNCILS 
AUBURN - AUBURN COUNCIL 3598 (12) 
GK - Gerry L. Garrison (Tara) ............................(253) 735-4032 
1340 21st St SE, Auburn, WA 98002-7873 
 
FS - Lawrence A. Proud (Pam) ..........................(253) 939-3936 
11709 - 37th Way SE, Auburn, WA 98002-8238 
1st Monday, 7:30pm; (253) 833-9438; Holy Family Parish,Smith 
Rm,505 17th St SE,Auburn,98001 
 
BATTLE GROUND - PADRE PIO COUNCIL 7117 (25) 
GK - Donald J. Chaffee (Sheila).........................(360) 666-9034 
1803 SW 6th ST, Battle Ground, WA 98604-3003 
 
FS - James M. Wainwright (Valerie)...................(360) 687-6694 
307 SW 16th CIR, Battle Ground, WA 98604-2868 
(B)1st Thursday, 7:30pm; (360) 573-3325; Rotate btwn Sacred 
Heart, Battleground and St Joseph, Yacolt 
 
BELLEVUE - SACRED HEART COUNCIL 8136 (14) 
GK - Robert A. Devinck......................................(425) 822-7002 
11203 NE 36th PL, Bellevue, WA 98004-7775 
(B)2nd & (S)4th Thursday, 7:00pm; (206) 954-3862; Sacred 
Heart Parish Hall, 9460 NE 14th St, Bellevue,98004 
 
BREMERTON - HOLY TRINITY COUNCIL 11789 (2) 
GK - John Guerrero (Rosa)................................(360) 479-4091 
217 NW Riddell RD, Bremerton, WA 98310-2468 
2nd(B) Tuesday, 7:00pm; Holy Trinity Parish Hall Rm12, 4215 
Pine Rd, Bremerton,98310 
 
CHEHALIS - ROBERT D. MEYERS COUNCIL 1550 (4) 
GK - Paul R. Busek (Jennifer)............................(360) 273-8162 
21249 Old Hwy 99 SW, Centralia, WA 98531-9643 
FS - Harry L. Pierce ...........................................(360) 736-7079 
105 Robert Frost DR, Centralia, WA 98531-8838 
(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00 pm; St. Joseph School Hall, 123 SW 6th 
ST, Chehalis, 98532 

CHENEY - ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL 9145 (5) 
GK - Donald J. Richter (Tina)............................. (509) 559-5289 
522 Short ST, Cheney, WA 99004-1350 
1st(B) & 3rd(O) Thursday, 7:00pm; (509) 235-6229; St Rose of 
Lima Church Hall, 460 N 6th St, Cheney,99004 
 
CHEWELAH - CHEWELAH COUNCIL 2155 (33) 
GK - Ed A. Kaup ................................................ (509) 935-8215 
101 Eagle DR, Chewelah, WA 99109-9618 
2nd Wednesday, 7:30pm; St Mary of the Rosary School, 504 W 
Main Ave, Chewelah 99109 
 
COLBERT - COLBERT COUNCIL 8872 (28) 
GK - Laudie L. Faiman....................................... (509) 238-6554 
25810 North River Terrace RD, Chattaroy, WA 99003-9694 
(B)First Tuesday, 7:00pm; (509) 466-4991; St Joseph Parish, 
3720 E Colbert Rd, Colbert 99005 
 
COLVILLE - COLVILLE COUNCIL 12273 (33) 
GK - Rodney K. Van Alyne (Cathy).................... (509) 684-6745 
810 N Maple, Colville, WA 99114-3142 
(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00pm; Immaculate Conception Hall, 320 N 
Maple, Colville,99114 
 
COUPEVILLE - BUD DORR COUNCIL 13422 (19) 
GK - Ken Bender (Susie) ................................... (360) 678-6202 
PO Box 973, Coupeville, WA 98239-0973 
(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00pm; St Marys' Church Basement, 
Coupeville,98239 
 
EPHRATA - COLUMBIA BASIN COUNCIL 3153 (30) 
FS - James Weitzel............................................ (509) 787-4335 
5656 N Frontage RD W, Ephrata, WA 98823-9738 
1st & 3rd Thursdays, 7:30 pm; (509) 754-3640; St Rose of Lima 
Church Basement, 323 D St SW, Ephrata 
 
FERNDALE - HOLY FAMILY COUNCIL 7356 (9) 
GK - Steven L. Malpezzi (Sandy)....................... (360) 312-1331 
2476 Heights DR, Ferndale, WA 98248-9280 
(B)2nd & (S)4th Tuesday, 7:00pm; (360) 384-8818; St Joseph 
Social Hall, 5781 Hendrickson Ave, Ferndale,98248 
 
FIFE - ST MARTIN OF TOURS 14162 (12) 
GK - Donald T. Carbone (Rae) .......................... (253) 770-4825 
505 18th ST SW, Puyallup, WA 98731-5647 
(B)3rd Thursday, 7:00pm; St Martins of Tour Church 
 
GOLDENDALE - HOLY TRINITY COUNCIL 7149 (17) 
GK - Dale P. Retzlaff (Tina) ............................... (509) 773-3398 
PO Box 1246, Goldendale, WA 98620-1246 
(B)1st Thursday, 7:00pm; (509)773-3185; Parish Hall, 309 S 
Schuster, Goldendale,98620 
 
ISSAQUAH - FR. ANTHONY MCGIRL COUNCIL 7907 (23) 
FS - Patirick T. Craven ...................................... (206) 725-5299 
5405 Village Park DR SE Apt 2724, Belleveu, WA 
98006-6634 
1st Tuesday, 7:00pm; St Joseph's Church, 200 Mountain Park 
Blvd, Issaquah, 98027 
 

(Continued on page 12) 
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LYNDEN - FR BENIDICT SCHWEIZER COUNCIL 12420 (9) 
FS - P. Daniel Emanuele....................................(360) 599-9237 
6245 Limerick Way, Maple Falls, WA 98266-8261 
(B)1st Thursday, 7:00pm; (360) 354-2334; St Joseph's 
Church,205 12th ST, Lynden 98264-9525 
MARYSVILLE - FRED HARRINGTON COUNCIL 7863 (13) 
GK - James Taylor (Mary) ..................................(360) 659-4541 
6008 135th PL NE, Marysville, WA 98271-7712 
(B)1st Wednesday, 7:00pm; (360) 653-9400; St Mary's Parish 
Hall, 4200 88th St NE, Marysville 98270 
 
PUYALLUP - HOLY DISCIPLES COUNCIL 11948 (3) 
GK - Brian Ricard (Kim) .....................................(306) 832-1020 
39005 - 18th AVE E, Roy, WA 98580-9181 
 
FS - Robert D. Lorenz (Beverly).........................(253) 262-1882 
17617 90th AVE CT E # T, Puyallup, WA 98375-6129 
(O)2nd & (B)4th Wednesday, 7:00pm; Holy Disciples Parish, 
10425 187th ST E, Puyallup, 98374 
 
RENTON - FR. THOMAS LANE 3645 (27) 
FS - David F. Morrow .........................................(206) 653-7185 
425 S 50th PL Unit A, Renton, WA 98055-8331 
(B)2nd 7:30pm & (S)4th Tuesday 6:30pm; (425) 255-3132; St 
Anthony's Parish Rectory, 406 S 4th St, Renton 98055 
 
SEATTLE - MONSIGNOR ACHTERGALl COUNCIL 12889 (26) 
GK - Paul L. Pioli (Sharon) .................................(206) 784-3478 
542 N 73rd ST, Seattle, WA 98103-5133 
FS - Charles C. Zweigart....................................(206) 365-3457 
12620 Blakely PL NW, Seattle, WA 98177-4342 
2nd Monday 7:00pm; St Alphonsus-Fonzi Hall, Ballard 
 
SEATTLE - ASSUMPTION OF BVM COUNCIL 13761 (1) 
GK - John Hall (Tracy) .......................................(206) 729-8424 
6202 - 38th AVE NE, Seattle, WA 98115-7412 
(B)2nd Thursday 7:00pm; Assumption Church Bsmt,6201 33RD 
AVE NE,Seattle,98115 
 
SPOKANE - ST. MARY'S COUNCIL 4196 (18) 
FS - Donald C. McCabe (Annie).........................(509) 951-0399 
1640 N Winchester CT, Liberty Lake, WA 99019-7707 
....................................................................Fax (509) 455-7492 
(B)1st & (O)3rd Tuesday, 7:30pm; Adult Center, St Mary's 
Church,304 S Adams RD,99216 
 
SPOKANE - ST. PASCHAL COUNCIL 8266 (18) 
FS - Steven.. .Paige.(Ann) .................................(509) 928-3542 
7824 E Gunning LN, Spokane, WA 99212-1673 
2nd Wednesday, 7:30pm; (509) 924-4871; St Paschal Rectory 
Basement, E 7404 Marietta Ave, Spokane 
 
SPOKANE - MARY QUEEN COUNCIL 9237 (28) 
GK - John S. Lorhan (Linda) ..............................(509) 599-1309 
6026 E Summit RD, Spokane, WA 99217-9706 
 
FS - Larry Koehler (Darlene) ..............................(509) 483-0738 
4109 E Cleveland AVE, Spokane, WA 99217-7028 
(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00pm; (509) 483-0127; Mary Queen Hall, 
3423 E Carlise Ave, Spokane 99217 
 

SPOKANE - OUR LADY OF FATIMA COUNCIL 10534 (20) 
GK - Dale A. Hendrickson (Susan).................... (509) 499-4134 
31 W Keely CT, Spokane, WA 99224-8507 
3rd Thursday, 7:30pm; Our Lady of Fatima Pariish Hall, 1517 E 
33rd Ave, Spokane 
 
SPOKANE - MONSIGNOR JOHN DONNELLY 13831 (20) 
FS - Larry E. Mckeever ..................................... (509) 599-4645 
508 W Shasta Way Apt 12, Spokane, WA 99208-7004 
(B)2nd Tuesday, 7:00pm; St. Anthony's Parish, 2320 N Cedar, 
Spokane, 
 
SPOKANE - ST MICHAEL THE ARCHANGEL 14394 (28) 
GK - H. Roy Buck (Marge) ................................ (509) 238-2028 
17812 N Larry Ln, Colbert, WA 99005-9213 
(B)2nd Sunday 1:00pm St Patrick Church 
 
TOPPENISH - TOPPENISH COUNCIL 1699 (17) 
GK - James H. Zagelow .................................... (509) 848-2105 
5260 Evans RD, Wapato, WA 98951-9208 
1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:00pm; St Peter Claver Church, Wapato 
 
TUKWILA - ST. THOMAS COUNCIL 11253 (15) 
FS - Michael V. Prakash (Savitri) ...................... (206) 433-8072 
14026 43rd AVE S, Tukwila, WA 98168-4104 
(B)2nd & (S)4th Thursday, 7:00pm; St Thomas Parish, 4415 S 
140th St, Tukwila,981168-4160 
 
WOODINVILLE - BLESSED TERESA OF CALCUTTA 14046 (16) 
GK - David A. Cierebiej (Angela)....................... (425) 420-8276 
18203 - 194th AVE NE, Woodinville, WA 98077-5745 
(B)2nd Tuesday, 730pm; Blessed Teresa Church 13632 NE 
177th PL, Woodinville, 98072 
 
FOURTH DEGREE ASSEMBLIES 
 
1175 - BISHOP McGRATH ASSEMBLY (TACOMA) 
FN - Edward J. Dobbs (Rose) ........................... (253) 845-1199 
8001 124th ST E, Puyallup, WA 98373-4935 
3rd Thursday, 7:00pm; TACOMA, PUYALLUP 
 
1176 - SAN JUAN ASSEMBLY (BELLINGHAM) 
FN - Dale T. Boudreau (Jakie)........................... (360) 933-1320 
1238 Toledo ST, Bellingham, WA 98229-2117 
 
FC - H. Duane Heuser (Christine) ..................... (360) 671-9712 
2522 G ST, Bellingham, WA 98225-3406 
3rd Friday; BELLINGHAM, 
FERNDALE,LYNDEN,BURLINGTON,MT. VERNON 
 
1177 - LUKE E. HART ASSEMBLY (CLARKSTON) 
FN - Marvin J. Entel (Linda)............................... (509) 758-6290 
2668 Highline DR, Clarkston, WA 99403-2929 
 
FC - Doug Renggli (Kathy) ................................ (509) 758-1250 
1249 8th ST, Clarkston, WA 99403-3329 
2nd Monday, 6:30pm; (509)758-1250; CLARKSTON, 
POMEROY 
 

(Continued on page 13) 
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1183 - ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI ASSEMBLY (OLYMPIA) 
FN - Ronald D. DeGroot (Elaine)....................... (360) 412-1779 
3420 78th AVE SE, Olympia, WA 98501-9403 
 
FC - Philip R. Kelley (Mary Jo) .......................... (360) 459-1499 
3319 Davis CT NE, Lacey, WA 98516-9257 
4th Thursday 6:30pm; OLYMPIA 
 
1539 - BISHOP C. WHITE ASSEMBLY (SPOKANE) 
FC - Larry Koehler (Darlene) ............................. (509) 483-0738 
4109 E Cleveland AVE, Spokane, WA 99217-7028 
4th Wednesday, 7:00pm; (509)328-5603; SPOKANE 
2440 - BISHOP JOSEPH DOUGHERTY ASSEMBLY 
(EPHRATA) 
FC - Thomas G. Moncrief (Terri) ....................... (509) 754-4980 
1517 C ST SW, Ephrata, WA 98823-2119 
2nd Tuesday, call FN or FC for location; EPHRATA, QUINCY  

(Continued from page 12) 

What do you know about Heart Attacks? 
 

Do you know that there are other symptoms of 
an heart attack besides the pain on the left arm. 

One must also be aware of an intense pain on the 
chin as well as nausea and lots of sweating. 

These symptoms may also occur less frequently. 
Note: There may be no pain in the chest during a 
heart attack. 
The majority of people (about 60%) who had a 
heart attack during their sleep, did not wake 
up.  However, if it does occur, the chest pain may 
wake you up from a deep sleep. 
 
If you experience a heart attack, immediately dis-
solve two aspirins in your mouth and swallow them 
with a bit of water. 
 
Afterwards, immediately... 
 
 - phone 911;  
  
 - say "Heart Attack;  
 - say "I have taken 2 aspirins";  
 - take a seat on a chair or sofa near the front 
door, and wait for their arrival. 
  
DO NOT LIE DOWN! 

Knights of Columbus  
Washington State Directory Changes  

as of Aug 31, 2009 
Please Copy – Cut Out and 

Paste Inside Directory  

All State Chairmen now are sending their 
monthly articles to be displayed on the 
State Knights of Columbus Web Site.  
Please go to http://www.kofc-wa.org.   
Then select the dropdown menu for Ser-
vice Programs and select the program for 
which you would like to read the latest in-
formation. 

http://www.kofc-wa.org/�
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LIBRARY PROJECT 

Dedication of the remodeled Richland Washington Library was 
held on July 17, 2009.  Council 3307 and Assembly 1174 of Rich-
land have supported the Richland library for the past 54 years 
(since 1955) by initially sponsoring the “Kid’s Summer reading 
Program”. 

Fourth Degree, Msgr. William J. Sweeney Assembly 1174 Color 
Corps served as Honor Guard during the flag raising ceremony.  
Assembly 1174 was originally known as “Augustine F. Shinner 
Assembly” and donated the original flagpole on June 12, 1992.  
The Assembly continues to provide flags to the library when neces-
sary. 

Names of the Sir Knights in the photo above were not provided.  
Photo of flagpole and library below. 

PRO LIFE EVENT PLANNED 
 

There is a Pro Life event planned for Vancouver on Oct. 17 & 18.  
 
DD-11 Bob Schwarz didn’t divulge which council in Vancouver 
is hosting this Pro Life event but encourages as many Knights and 
their families to make plans to attend. 

 

VICE SUPREME MASTER 
APPOINTED 

Sir Knight, Wayne C. Hogan has been appointed Vice 
Supreme Master of the Archbishop Francis Norbert 
Blanchet Province.  The announcement was made Au-
gust 26th by Supreme Master, Lawrence G. Constanzo. 
 
On behalf of all Sir Knights in the Province we wish 
you well and great success. 
 
Term of office is effective September 1, 2009 until Au-
gust 31, 2011. 
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Western Washington General Agent’s Office 
2515 Burwell Street, Bremerton WA 98312-4022 

(360) 475-0784 (Office), (360) 475-0783 (FAX) 
General Agent Jarrod Roth, FIC. 

Email: InsuranceWest on State Website 

Knights of Columbus Agency Department (Western Washington State Councils) 

Council Agent Council Agent 

4385, 7642, 9833, 10664, 11408, 
11906, 13606, 14046, serving unas-
signed councils 829, 7356, 12420 

Jeff Schumacher, FICF, Office (425) 968-
8290, Cell, (425) 344-5905,  
jeff@bellevuekofc.com   * 

1379,   2260, 6706, 8297,  8455, 
10532, 11789, 12002, 12251, 
13395   

 Kevin J. Tuuri, (360) 643-3087, Fax (360) 
344-4342,  Kevin.tuuri@kofc.org  * 

1629, 3598,  7528, 7908, 9673, 
11948, 13364 

Ron Scholz, FIC (253) 804-9147 Fax (253) 
804-9176 Cell (253) 740-0408, 
rscholzkofc@juno.com  * 

1449, 1550, 1606, 1643, 1674, 
1758, 6806, 10652 

John L. Oldham, Office (253) 225-1866,  
john.oldham@kofc.org   * 

2126, 3361, 3611, 8015, 8476, 
11357, 13422, 13794 

Romy Ablao, FIC (206) 542-2176, Cell (206) 
399-3515, Fax (206) 542-2176,   * 
romakofc@aol.com 

2126, 7356, 7863, 8015, 8476, 
9664, 9910, 9941, 12420 

Daniel Poirier, FCIF, (425) 334-1540 Fax 
(425) 334-4921, Cell (206) 992-9645, 
djpkoc@aol.com  

3645, 7907, 8079, 8150, 11642, 
11780, 13374 

Michael Stergios, FA Office and Cell (206) 
356-2098, Home (253) 854-1037, FAX (253) 
850-1080, mcsterg@comcast.net  * 

809, 4322, 9238, 11762, 12483, 
13238, 14162 

Thomas L. Johnson, FA, (253) 857-5670 Cell 
(866) 735-7409 Fax (253) 857-5671,  
johnsonassc@wwdb.org  * 

1327, 2763,  2999, 4782, 7117, 
11252, 12786, 12899, 12983 

Assigned to GA Kyle Casey, Oregon 
Office (503) 387-5102, Cell (971) 322-
5834, kyle.casey@kofc.org 

676, 5177, 5495, 8311, 8437, 
8672, 9605, 9941, 11085, 
12117, 11253, 12175, 12889, 
13642, 13834, 14689 

Unassigned.  Career Opportunities await you. 
Contact Jarrod Roth for more information. 

Knights of Columbus Agency Department (Eastern Washington State Councils) 

8201, 8872, 11134, 11611, 
13831, 14394 

David M. Bailey, PGK, FDD, FICF, AAI, 
LUTC, Office (509) 924-4499, Fax (509) 927-
4316, Cell (509) 951-1492. 
david.bailey@kofc.org.   * 

894, 1699, 2103, 2303, 6097, 
7149, 8768, 10543 

Armando Villarreal, Home (509) 882-5415, 
Cell (509) 840-1218  
armando.villerreal@kofc.org  * 

1401, 1545, 3044, 3153, 4367, 
11736, 13186, 13597 

Don Adolfson, FIC Office (509) 762-9108, * 
Cell (509) 431-0600, donald.adolfson@kofc.org 

1460, 3307, 8179, 10653, 11478 
Michael Wise, FIC Home (509) 735-5380, 
FAX (509) 736-0530, Cell (509) 308-5150,  
michael..wise@kofc.org  * 

766, 1620, 7360 
Joe Fondahn, Office (509) 3862282, FAX 
(509) 525-9716, joe.fondahn@kofc.org * 

683, 4196, 8137, 8398, 9237, 
10534, 14150 

A.K. Jonas Hiner, FIC Office (509) 893-9048, 
Fax (509) 891-6278, Home (509) 924-3214,  
Cell (509) 998-0625, akjonas.hiner@kofc.org  * 

2155, 8266, 9145, 9721, 12273, 
12583, 14268 

Michael Polis, Home and FAX (509) 467-3202, 
Cell (509) 990-7876, michael.polis@kofc.org  * 

1488, 1565, 1823, 3455 
Chris Meyer,  Office (509) 780-3178,  
chris.meyer@kofc-org  * 

6686, 8102, 8136, 9434, 9664, 
9910, 12591 

Bob O’Neil, Office (425) 753-7944, Cell (425) 
821-9570,  Robert.O'Neil@KOFC.ORG  * 

763, 5816, 7863, 9617, 13560 
Randy C. Dyer, (425)478-8775 
Randal.Dyer@koc.org    * 

Eastern Washington & Idaho General Agent’s Office  
703 10th Street, Lewiston, ID 83501 

208-743-0890 (Office), 208-743-9249 (Fax) 
General Agent Vincent Polis, FICF 

Email InsuranceEast on State Website 

Please consider this seminar and share with your councils.  Contact Bill McDonald ASAP if anyone will wish to go.  
  
 LIFE PLANNING SEMINAR 
 September 22, 2009;  6:30 - 9:00 
 St. Gabriels, Port Orchard, Community Room 
 Sponsored by Port Orchard Knights of Columbus      continued on page 11 
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